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Waltham Conservation Commission

April 11, 2013

Meeting Minutes Draft
Attendees:  Maureen Fowler, Gerard Dufromont, William Doyle, Daniel Keleher
Absent: Lesya Struz
A moment of silence was held for Lesya’s husband Joris Naiman who passed way this week.

Meeting called to order at 7:00pm

Motion made to by Maureen Fowler to take a prospectus sign off out of out of order, Mr. Dufromont seconded. 

Motion passes

Prospectus sign off:
Mr. Brian McCarthy from RJ O’Connell and Associates presented prospectus.  Rezone application-intersections of Grove and Seyon Street next to Gore Estate. Property is zoned residence A-4 would like to rezone to Residence B.  No wetlands in the area. 
Mr. Doyle signed plans.

Motion to resume commission business made by Maureen Fowler, seconded by Gerard Dufromont.

Motion passes.

Public Meeting

Request for Certificate of Compliance DEP#: 316-637

Applicant: BPG Management Co

Project Location: 400-2 Totten pond Road
Jennifer Moran from Advancing Milestones spoke.  They converted playground from parking lot.  Part of the area was supposed to be grass but it was left as pavement. There is a painted asphalt basketball court.  The fence blocks area off between conservation and basketball court and is 6 inches of the ground.  Commission will make a site visit on Thursday, April 25, 2013 at 7:15am.  

Pubic meeting

Request for Determination of Applicability 
Applicant: Boston Gas Company (dba National Grid)
Project Location: Lexington, Main, Elm, Pine, Gardner, Taylor Streets and Totten Pond Road
Project Type: Gas Line Installation
Andrea Kendall from Mason and associates spoke on behalf of Boston Gas.  She presented map with wetland resource area plan. They are installing gas pipes within roadways, Lexington Street, Main Street, Elm Street going down pine and ending at Taylor Street.  Site conditions will be restored.  They will back fill each day. Paving will be done further down the line. If they need to leave trench open they will put steel plates over it. There will be no stock piles left overnight.  Mr. Dufromont questioned where the staging area was going to be and they are not sure.  They will rip out 100 feet per day. Not sure of time of day as of yet.  Looking to start work over and spring and extend over summer. They will relocate erosion control as they move on.  Pipes will be a minimum of 3 feet deep.  The commission would like to be notified when the reach the West Chester brook on Lexington Street at the public storage building location. 

Negative Determination #3 with condition of advance notice prior to doing section between Beaver Street and Dale Street,  Silk Sacks in Catch Basins, and notify where staging areas are going to be.  Motion made by Mr. Keleher, seconded by Mrs. Fowler. Motion passes. 

Public Hearing

Request for a Notice of Intent DEP: 316-0663
Applicant: Waltham Public Schools
Project Location: JF Kennedy Middle School- 655 Lexington Street, MAP 33 R033003001A
Project Type: Reconstruction of Athletic Field

Carolyn Cooney from Carolyn Cooney and Associates represented Waltham Public Schools. 

Ms. Cooney presented plans. Existing grass field. Hasn’t been used for a while. There are wetlands and intermittent stream.  Red Line 100 foot buffer zone and bank buffer, there is another intermittent stream. Construction would involve stripping the field, erosion controls around edge that borders the wetland.  They would amend the soil, install irrigation system and reseed. To be used as informal field for school for recess. There is vegetation growing through the fence that they will cut back.  Phosphate concern: Drainage is presently away from the wetland. Phosphate is easy to measure in the soil.  They would test every year.

Nitrogen fertilizer: Athletic field cut very regularly does need fertilizers to survive. Propose using mix that has lower fertility. Around 3 pounds per year and two fertilizing.  When they maintain they will leave clippings on field and would reduce the need for nitrogen. They can’t measure nitrogen levels. That should be the maximum that they need.   They will use a slow release fertilizer in May and September.  It only releases when warm out and won’t diffuse in the winter.  They will not be adding fencing.  If they do they will raise the existing fence. They would like to put a fence near the parking.   When it is joined they will leave a 4 foot opening so animals can get out. 
Charles Peterson from 696 Lexington Street spoke. There is a spot on the fence where the kids walk down through the field from the high school.   They will leave a gap for kids to walk through. 

Project to start sometime in the summer. 

Mrs. Fowler made a motion to make a positive order of conditions with no special conditions. Mr. Dufromont seconded. Motion Passes

Meeting minutes:

· Approval of meeting minutes for March 27, 2013
Motion to approve amended meeting minutes by Maureen Fowler, seconded by Gerard Dufromont.

Motion passes.
Correspondence: 

· Waltham Community Fields letter- Bill to look over. 
· 52 Rumford Ave- Drainage diagram. Looks like everything is done from violation notice.  Send letter to owners to come into the next meeting to move forward. 
· Our Lady’s 316-412 Issued certificate of compliance that was supposed to be done in 2000. 

Motion to table the rest of the agenda by Mrs. Fowler, Seconded by Mr. Dufromont. 

Motion passes

Motion to adjourn made by Mrs. Fowler, Seconded by Mr. Dufromont.

Motion passes. 

